Premises Report 02/02/17


Lettings update

I have completed a deal with an activities camp provider called KitCrew, who have booked 8 weeks per year for the next three years at £1250 per week. We have agreed a reduced rate of £1000 for the 4 day weeks so the deal is worth £9,500 per year which will be reviewed in September 2019. They are starting over Easter 2017 and then summer half term and 5 weeks over the summer holidays. 
We have deliberately avoided the last week of the summer holiday to allow our own very successful sports camp to run as normal. The KitCrew camp caters mainly for younger children so will not impact on our own sports camp which is aimed mainly at children who will be going into year 7.
The following link is for the KitCrew website if you would like to take a look:
http://www.kitcrewcamps.co.uk 
Bookings for the sports centre are still up from last year and I will be doing an analysis for this and other lettings in the coming months.

CIF Bids

Our CIF bids went in and we are now just waiting to see if we were successful.
Having reported last time that we were changing our second bid to asbestos removal as the EFA had prioritised it higher, we actually ended up filing the original bid for roofing. This was done because our recent asbestos survey showed that we don’t have any priority issues outstanding and what we do have is categorised as managed so we would not have had a strong case for funding. We do have a strong case for the roofing so we just need to hope that we are successful.

Salix fund bid

Having investigated this further, the criteria of the fund is that any work carried out must pay for itself in full via energy cost savings across an 8 year period. We commissioned a survey of the schools lighting and put together a bid for replacement of lighting with LED units in any areas that we could. We are now just waiting to see if we have been successful with our bid.

6th Form Café

[bookmark: _GoBack]As part of the pabulum investment in the 6th form cafe we have had the area painted and decorated which has been very positively received. We have got quotes for replacing the furniture, lighting, and ceiling tiles and I’m hoping to get this work scheduled for half term.
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